Will you be bringing a farm animal
(not a real one), fall flowers, a
scarecrow, or garden bounty to

L display at the FALL FESTIVAL?

& [IYELRISINYE Bring to the center Sat Nov 2 (8:30-
noon), tag with your hame & plan on taking back
home after festival on Sunday Nov 3.



Greene Township Lions News

The following names are the winners of the final 2 drawings of the Greene Township
Lions Club 17 100/100 Club drawings drawn at the last two Seneca football home
games:

October 11, 2024:
)#31 Jim Will 2)#96 Mark Fuhrman 3)#88 Greg Humes 4)#15 Robert Mosier

October 19, 2024:
1Y#77 Carolyn Melby 2)#84 Fabins Trailers 3)#55 Cathe Hedderick 4)#83 Joy Biebel

This concludes the raffle portion of this year’s fund raiser. The next portion of these
funds (§750+ a $250 gift card +$58 residual from the Trail of Treats candy purchases)
from the Lutheran Thrivent program (distributed Saturday, 10-26-24) will be used to
purchase OTC Health and Beauty aids from the Waterford Pharmacy to be given with
the St. Boniface Food Pantry distribution in December. The next portion of funds
raised, $3,000, will be divided into $1,000 scholarships each given to 3 high school
seniors from the Wattsburg Area School District with applications available in April,
2025, to be selected at our May 7, 2025 meeting. The final amount of the monies
collected are used to supply Students of the Month plaques for selected Seneca HS
seniors along with a dinner in June for the Students of the Months and scholarship
winners and their families as well as other community needs. Fabins Trailers
generously donated their winning money of $250 back to the Lions for any needs the
Lions’ decide to share it with! This directly offsets the one ticket not sold (99 of 100
were sold!) plus extra! Please support their business when a need arises! Others in the
past have unselfishly repurposed their winnings to our Club.

With the past help of the St. Boniface Ushers Club ($26,000) and our 17 raffles, (nearly
$170,000 collected), the Lutheran Thrivent Action Teams ($1,000), this project has
grossed nearly $197,000! Of these funds, $85,000 has been returned to the winning
ticket holders, 78 students will have received $78,000 in $1,000 scholarships as of this
spring, and the St. Boniface Food Pantry will have received about $32,000! Please
consider joining our Club as it is part of Lions International, a World Wide group!

We want to give a great THANK YOU TO ALL SUPPORTERS OF THIS VITAL
LIONS PROJECT as you can see how far these funds go to support our local
community and beyond! Congratulations are in order to the fine efforts given by the
Seneca Football team (7-2 as of this message with one more game to go before the
playoffs!!!) along with the great performances by the Award winning Marching Band!

Respectfully, Lion Mike Allgeier 814-490-3276




